
 

 

Ceann Seirbhíse, Sláinte agus Folláine 
Baile Átha Cliath Theas, Cill Dara & Iarthar Chill Mhantáin  

– Cúram Sláinte Pobail 
Teach Darach, Páirc na Mílaoise, An Nás, Co. Chill Dara, W91 KDC2 

 
Head of Service, Health and Wellbeing 

Dublin South, Kildare & West Wicklow Community Healthcare 
Oak House, Millennium Park, Naas, Co. Kildare, W91 KDC2 

Email: cho7.pqreps@hse.ie Tel: (045) 882 597 

25 February, 2021 
 
Patricia Ryan, TD 
Dail Eireann  
Kildare House,  
36 - 42 Kildare St, 
Dublin, D02 XE00 
 
REF: PQ ref 10346/21 
 
‘To ask the Minister for Health if he will provide a Covid-19 vaccination centre in County Kildare that 

is accessible via public transport; and if he will make a statement on the matter’. 
-Patricia Ryan TD 

 

 
 

Dear Deputy Ryan, 
 
The HSE wishes to acknowledge your representation. I have examined the matter and the following 
outlines the position: 
 
Currently we are focusing on opening a Vaccination Centre in City West and plans are in place to 
develop a Vaccination Centre in Punchestown. There is significant work being undertaken at a 
national level as to how best to make the vaccine available to different cohorts of our population 
including those unable to attend a vaccination centre for any reason – this may involve Vaccination 
Centres, GPs, National Ambulance Service, Community Teams, transport partners or a combination 
of these. 
 
There is currently a Covid-19 Testing Centre in place on the Punchestown site which operates a 
“Transport to Test” programme, this model is being explored in relation to extending it to the 
Vaccination Centre. 
 
I trust this information may be of assistance to you. 
 
 

 
________________________ 
Margaret McQuillan 
Head of Service, Health & Wellbeing 
Dublin South, Kildare & West Wicklow Community Healthcare 
 
 
 


